
FALL RIVER COUNTY WEED & PEST BOARD MEETING 

August 5, 2021 Minutes 

The Fall River County Weed and Pest Board meeting was called to order by President Jerry Wyatt at 2:00  

PM August 5,  2021 at the Fall River County South Annex  meeting room.  Attending members were Bob 

Novotny, John Side, Joe Falkenburg, Bob Novotny, and Nina Steinmetz.  Also in attendance was Mark 

Weldon and Cindy Brunson.    All motions unanimous unless otherwise stated.  Motion to approve the 

agenda and minutes of the last meeting were made by Joe Falkenburg    and seconded by Bob Novotny. 

Old Business:    

The Weed and Pest  Booth at the Fall River Fair, July 29- 31 was well attended.  It is always a great time 

to visit with the attendees about what we have growing in the county.  Maris Smith was our gift 

certificate winner . 

New Business: 

Motion to table the Henderson request for abatement for prairie dog enforcement to the next meeting 

was made by Joe Falkenburg and seconded by Bob Novotny. 

The county will be taking jugs to Rapid City on Sept. 10 for recycling and landowners are reminded that 

the staff can come to their property if landowners have jugs to recycle or jugs can be placed in the 

containment area by the county weed and pest shop. 

The office gave an update on the 2021 grants and is beginning to look at possible 2022 grants proposals 

and will consider all suggestion.   A discussion was held on  reimbursements  requirements. 

Reminder that the deadline to participate in the Game, Fish, and Parks Prairie Dog encroachment 

program is Aug. 15.  

The next meeting will be September 2nd, 2021 at 2:00 P.M. at the Fall River County Weed and Pest 

Office/ South Annex.  Meeting was adjourned. 

 

UNAPPROVED MINUTES 

Nina Steinmetz, Secretary  
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